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Dear Board of Supervisors, Manager and staff,

For the month of June, the officers handled 399 incidents as well as 60 vehicle
crashes. Officers conducted 527 traffic stops and issued 201 traffic citations. The
department made 11 felony arrests, 33 misdemeanor arrests, 20 summary non-traffic
arrest and 3 juvenile petitions were also filed.

My involvement with the York County Safety Collab has started to see some
results. We have had progress after a luncheon where donors were invited to meet and
greet some of the people we have involved in the group. The meeting yielded a lot of
positive input and interest. The most current project is that they are trying to obtain
grant funding for de-escalation training for the majority of the departments in York
County. Hopefully this will be successful and we can start to branch out to other

projects.

Lt. Hanuska and Lt. Emig have taken command of the York Fair. Each one of
them will be present on every night of the Fair as an incident commander. | am away
for the beginning of the Fair due to an unforeseen travel issue but | will be there starting
on Sunday, July 24. They have done an outstanding job preparing and organizing all
the staffing and personnel. We should be properly staffed with law enforcement
professionals and this year’s Fair will be hopefully a safe and positive experience for
everyone.

The two license plate readers for the new patrol cars will be installed shorty. This
technology will be a huge advantage for our patrol division, and will hopefully help us
during criminal investigations. | really anticipate this technology will be a game changer
for our patrol and traffic enforcement efforts. The advancement in this technology is
extremely impressive and will yield so much more information for the officers to
efficiently do their jobs and will enhance our safety levels for the officers and the public.

















